Brennan Middle School
Brennan Organization of Parents
May 13, 2014

Officers in attendance: Lisa Ramos, Mary Morris, Robyn Crowe, Rose Larson, 

Attending: Karen Saltzman, Melissa Gray, Kerry McLaughlin

Opening: At 6:35 the meeting was called to order by Lisa Ramos.  

Principal’s Report:
· Mrs. Saltzman there will be a second raffle for a Kindle/e-reader tablet for students who pass there AR tests.
· The staff appreciation week is going well.  The snacks have been a hit with the staff and they are looking forward to lunch on Friday.
· McTeacher night will take place on May 20th between 5-7p.m. at the Pleasant Street McDonalds.  A school connect message will be sent to remind families.  Many prizes including Paw Sox tickets will be given out.  A percentage of all sales will count toward this exciting fundraising event.
· Special Olympics will take place at the high school on May 22.
· The Art Show/Art Night will take place on June 4.
· Term 3 has ended; progress reports will be sent on May 23. 
· The 8th grade will be visiting the Attleboro Art Museum on May 27-29.  Two homerooms per day will attend.
· The incoming 5th grade students from Willett and Studley will visit Brennan on May 29.
· The 6th grade will have a geography game show on May 30.
· End of Year Events/Awards will take place on June 23 for grade 5, June 24 for grade 6 and June 25 for grade 7.  June 26th will be the last day of school.  It will be a half day.  Grade 8 promotion ceremony, breakfast and award ceremony will take place during that time.

President’s Report:
· Lisa announced Robyn Crowe will be stepping down from her position as treasurer.  The BOP thanks Robyn for her time and effort.
· The Hyman Fine fire victims fundraiser collected $303.50
· $67.00 was spent at BJ’s for the 8th grade “Lock In”.  The event was a success.
· Best Buddies has requested the BOP to fund an ice cream sundae party for 65 students.  The BOP is happy to assist.
· The Honor Roll/Student of the Month event will celebrate approximately 350 students.  
· The 7th grade’s field trip will be on June 6 to Patriot Hall in Foxboro.  STEM activities will take place.  Lunch will be at Red Robin.  Students may pay $6.50 to purchase lunch or may bring a bagged lunch.  All students will eat at Red Robin.
· The 8th grade’s field trip will be on June 17 to High Meadow.
· The minutes from the last meeting were reviewed and accepted.

Treasurer’s report
· The treasure’s report was reviewed and accepted


Meeting adjourned at 7:32 pm
Respectfully submitted
Mary Morris


